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Call to Order
Chair Joseph Tunney called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.



Welcome new Commissioner Victoria Wilkins

Mr. Papavasiliou introduced Victoria Wilkins as the new Commissioner of Occupational and Professional Licensing to the Commission.  Ms. Wilkins was an elected member of the Maryland General Assembly from Anne Arundel County from 1995 to 1998 where she represented Legislative District 31 and served on the House Economics Matters Committee.  She brings with her a very strong background in understanding licensing structures and policies.  She holds a Bachelor of Arts degree in Political Science and Economics from the University of Maryland, Baltimore County.  Ms. Wilkins thanked the Commissioners for volunteering their services.  The Commissioners thanked Ms.  Wilkins and they look forward to working with her.  In addition to Commissioner Wilkins joining the team, John Papavasiliou former Assistant Commissioner in the Office of Home and Mechanical Services, has been appointed as the new Deputy Commissioner for the Division.  



Welcome new Executive Director David R. Finneran

Mr. Papavasiliou introduced David R. Finneran as the new Executive Director of the MHIC.  Mr. Finneran has years of experience in the industry as a business owner working in home construction and real estate.  Mr. Finneran expressed that he is excited to work with the Commission and staff.  The Commissioners welcomed Mr. Finneran and they look forward to working with him.  
Approval of the December 4, 2014 Minutes
The Minutes of the December 4, 2014, Commission meeting were approved.  
Guaranty Fund Activity Report

The MHIC Guaranty Fund Activity Report dated March 19, 2015 is as follows:

Balance as of July 1, 2014


$  551,241.40
Receipts




$  1,065,398.47
Interest




      

-0-
Disbursements


Claims




($937,556.52)

Refunds



       


Balance as of February 28, 2015

$ 679,083.35
Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Commission that Guaranty Fund payouts average about $120,000 per month.  He also informed the Commission that there is no current backlog of payouts.  

Review of Exam Results
	Below is the examination statistics summary for the month of February and March 2015.
February 2015


	Home Improvement
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Contractor
	101
	75
	26
	74%

	Contractor Spanish
	29
	16
	13
	55%

	Subcontractor
	10
	6
	4
	60%

	Subcontractor Spanish
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Salesperson
	78
	56
	22
	72%

	Salesperson Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	

	TOTAL
	219
	153
	66
	70%

	March 2015
                                                           

	Contractor
	119
	78
	41
	66%

	Contractor Spanish
	24
	7
	17
	$29%

	Subcontractor
	14
	6
	8
	43%

	Subcontractor Spanish
	3
	0
	3
	0%

	Salesperson
	100
	76
	24
	76%

	Salesperson Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	

	TOTAL
	260
	167
	93
	64%


The Commission decided to explore the elimination of the Sub-Contractor category of license.  This would require a change in statute and the involvement of stakeholders in an open dialogue. DLLR has a process in place to review all new legislative concepts and regulation efforts by the Boards and Commissions, prior to formally voting for a change. Mr. Finneran and Mr. Jacobson will be instrumental in this process.  The Commissioners will discuss this further at the next Commission Meeting.  



Amending COMAR 09.08.01.06-Michael Lawson
Michael Lawson, Head installer at Absolute Perfection, Inc., wrote to the Commission to request an amendment to COMAR regulation 09.08.01.06 to reduce the required height of the MHIC license number displayed on contractor work vehicles from 3 inches to 2 inches.  The Commission discussed the issue, and unanimously voted that it would not amend the regulation at this time.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.
______________________________
   ____________________________
____
Joseph Tunney, Chair



   David R. Finneran, Executive Director 
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